
UPDATED: Health and Safety Advisory: NOCO Farm, LLC d.b.a. Snaxland

July 12, 2024 -The Colorado Department of Revenue (DOR), in conjunction with the Colorado
Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE), is issuing a Health and Safety Advisory due to
the identification of potentially contaminated Retail Marijuana Flower (bud/shake/trim) produced and
sold by NOCO Farm LLC, d.b.a. Snaxland.

The CDPHE and DOR deem it a threat to public health and safety when marijuana is found to
have Total Yeast and Mold above the acceptable limits established in Colorado Marijuana Rule 4‐115.
This advisory includes Harvest Batches tested and found to have exceeded acceptable limits established
for Total Yeast and Mold.

NOCO Farm, LLC collaborated with the Marijuana Enforcement Division (MED) to initiate a voluntary
recall for the affected Harvest Batches. The affected product is listed below (by license number and
Harvest Batch) and was sold betweenMay 1, 2024, and June 24, 2024. The locations that sold the
affected product are also included below.

Individuals who possess this affected product should destroy it or return it to the store from which it was
purchased for proper disposal. Individuals who experience adverse health effects after consuming the
affected product should seek medical attention immediately and report the event to the MED by
submitting a MED Reporting Form.

All Regulated Marijuana must have a label affixed to the container that, at a minimum, indicates the
license number of the Regulated Marijuana Business that cultivated the marijuana and the Harvest Batch
number assigned. Individuals should check the label of their flower for the following license number
and Harvest Batch numbers.

Retail Marijuana Cultivation License: 403R-01387

Total Yeast and Mold Contaminated Harvest Batches:

FACOFF 242903
CAKEB 242903
ZEROG 242903
PINEB 242903
HALLE 242903
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https://www.coloradosos.gov/CCR/GenerateRulePdf.do?ruleVersionId=11261&fileName=1%20CCR%20212-3
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeQU_sWvGzSA-dHILi0NjzDW_58YEJzACBNLFV0CfsTg6N3sQ/viewform


Stores where affected marijuana was sold:

543 BRYANT STREET LLC
License 402R-00861
543 Bryant Street
Denver, CO 80204

SL CHEROKEE LLC
License 402-01089
1155 South Cherokee Street
Denver, CO 80223

BISHFLIP LLC
License 402-01170
Doing Business As “Ripple”
3615 East Platte Avenue
Colorado Springs, CO 80909

BOULDER SNAX INC
License 402-00924
Doing Business As
“Snaxland”
7464 Arapahoe Avenue,
Unit A9, Boulder, CO
80303

BOULDER SNAX INC
License 402R-00759
Doing Business As “Snaxland”
7464 Arapahoe Avenue,
Unit A9, Boulder, CO
80303

DOUBLE BROW LLC
License 402-00729
Doing Business As
“Standing Akimbo”
3801 North Jason Street
Denver, CO 80211

POTCO LLC
License 402-00877
Doing Business As “PotCo”
11101 East 51st Avenue
Denver, CO 80239

KTA LLC
License 402R-00548
Doing Business As “The
Lodge”
82 South Federal Boulevard
Denver, CO 80219

KTA LLC
License 402R-00614
Doing Business As “The
Lodge”
3944 North High Street
Denver, CO 80205

KTA LLC
License 402R-00892
Doing Business As “The
Lodge”
6200 East Yale Avenue,
Unit B, Denver, CO
80222
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